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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, December 3, 2019
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Heather Brooks, Roger Netsch, Rachel Garner, Veronica McVay, Natalie Montross & Bonnie Forsyth
Voting Members Absent: Tisha Pleake, Kristin Brekelmans & Darcy Woodland
Public Present:  Abby Holt, Chantelle Lorton, Val Cameron, Devon Leslie, Tjiana Mrvoljak, Mindy Alexander, Denise Kalbus, Sarah Hohanshelt & Joe Burke
Approval of Agenda 

Veronica moved, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 6-0.
Approval of Minutes (11/5/19)
Bonnie moved, seconded by Heather. Motion carried 6-0.

New Business 

Networking 
Roger: Roger is currently serving on a committee with United Way of Central Iowa to work on addressing rural transportation issues. He would appreciate if agencies could talk to clients who have transportation barriers about participating in United Way’s surveying efforts. Roger would need the names and phone numbers of those willing to participate. 
Central Iowa Works is offering re-entry simulations for those interested. The simulation lasts for just over an hour and simulates what life might be like for individuals that were recently released from prison. The idea is to show what it is like to reintegrate into society. Pat Still is the contact for the re-entry simulation. The group discussed possibly bringing the simulation to Madison, Marion and Warren Counties. Roger noted that Central Iowa Works is also developing a poverty simulation. 
Denise: Integrative Counseling Solutions seeking to hire more therapists. The group discussed barriers and possible solutions to effective school based mental health implementation.
Veronica: 1st Five has received 7 new referrals from Madison and Warren Counties since our last meeting. Veronica will be focusing on peer to peer medical consultations for local medical practices in 2020.
Val: The Request for Proposal (RFP) for the Iowa Child Abuse Prevention Program (ICAPP) has been released. The letter of intent is due next week. Awarded funds will be for two years with the possibility of an additional three years. The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County is considering applying for sexual abuse prevention and possibly home visitation funds. Madison County does not qualify for ICAPP funds.
Natalie: All You Need Is Love will be an opportunity for 7th through 12th graders to hear a keynote speaker and attend breakout sessions on self-care, healthy eating, health issues, etc. If you or your agency are interested in participating, please contact Natalie at nmontross@winterset.k12.ia.us.
Tijana: Tijana shared information on resource in Polk County that can provide coats, supplies, meals, haircuts, etc. Information was mailed out to the mailing list. If you did not receive the email, please let Sarah know. 21st Christ Apostolic Temple (1230 E 17th St, Des Moines, 515.265.2417) will be open for such items on December 21st. Families do not need to bring anything with them. They will just need to sign in when they arrive. Tijana shared that Project Iowa (515.280.1274 or office@projectiowa.org or https://www.projectiowa.org/about) works with individuals recently released from prison. 
Heather: Connect 2 Careers has several informational sessions coming up. All are welcome and encouraged to attend! Information can be found here: https://www.cppconline1.com/whats-happening.
CPPC Business/Planning

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 

Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

No referrals were received this month.
Neighborhood Networking

Website

We are averaging about 3,000+ hits per week on the website. The CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates and updates the website daily. 

Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending all three provider meetings regularly. CPPC Coordinator has had 100% attendance at all statewide and regional CPPC meetings in FY20. 
Al’s Pals

CPPC Coordinator completed all fall visits with the exception of one which will need to be rescheduled due to a funeral. All requested supplies were delivered. The remainder of the visits (5) will be completed in the spring. Carol’s Child Care in Norwalk will no longer be doing Al’s Pals after this fiscal year as Carol is retiring and closing the daycare.
Miscellaneous

CPPC Coordinator is working with a committee of 4 to reformat the Immersion 101 curriculum. 
CPPC Coordinator is serving on the Fall and Spring CPPC Statewide Meeting planning committees. The fall meeting was successful. Our first spring planning committee took place Friday, November 22nd.
The Parent Café Iowa Implementation Guidebook final draft has been submitted. Updates on when it will be released will be sent to the appropriate mailing lists.
We will not hold a meeting in January due to the holiday. We will meet again on February 4th!

Policy and Practice Change

No updates at this time.
Shared Decision-Making Team

Parent Partner Updates

No updates were given.
Recruiting New Members
We currently have one opening each for Madison, Marion and Warren Counties. If you are interested in making decisions regarding funding in Madison, Marion and Warren counties, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com for more information.

Motion to adjourn at 1:52pm made by Roger, seconded by Veronica. Motion carried 6-0. 
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